
Maxwell, Spencer, Carter, 
James, Oscar, Heidi, Cian,
Harlow, Mikaylah  and Evie.
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MEET OUR 2024MEET OUR 2024

F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I P A L
Dear Parents and Carers,
Attendance
Great school attendance continues to be
a priority for our school community.
Regular attendance has a huge impact
on the likelihood of your child having a
successful educational journey. Please
let us know if you need support to
increase your child’s school attendance.
Student Leaders
On Wednesday, our student councillors
participated in a ‘walk on country’ with
Nanna Annie at Lake Monjingup. This
was part of four Student Leader’s days
that take place across the Esperance
Network during the year.
A huge thank you to our student
councillors for leading the first school
assembly on Friday 16th February. They
showed great confidence and read their
lines and certificates brilliantly. Also,
well done to our certificate winners, you
have had a great start to 2024!
School Board
Thank you to everyone who nominated
for the School Board. I am happy to
announce that Kelly Brady, Paul Watt
and Terry Fleeton will be joining as
Parent  representatives. 

Tori Wiszniewska will join as a staff
representative.

Class Policy
You should have received your child’s
class policy describing how the class will
operate through the year. If for any
reason you haven’t received it, please do
let us know.
Triple P
We are holding the Triple P – Seminar
workshop which focuses on a range of
strategies to support parents to bring up
happy, resilient, and confident children.
The workshop will take place on
Monday 25th March and a creche will be
provided. Thank you to Joey Truncalli
and Steffi Nadilo our wonderful school
pyschologists for organising this.
Around the School
A huge thank you to Paul Pratt for his
amazing work in clearing the front of the
school. We have some great plans
moving into 2024 which involve the
development of a sensory garden and
nature play area for the Early Years, and
the development of a sustainability
area/gardens around the Kitchen
Container. We also have new signage 

that is starting to go up around the
school.
School Development Day Dates
Every school in the state is required to 
have six professional learning dates as  
mandated by the WA Education
Department, two of which are always at
the start of the school year before
students commence. Students do not
attend on these days. In discussion with
the Esperance Regional Network the
following dates were set for 2024.
Monday 15th April (Term 2)
Monday 19th August (Term 3)
Friday 18th October (Term 4)
Friday 13th December (Term 4)
NAPLAN
A reminder for our Year 3 and 5 families
that NAPLAN will be taking place in
Week 7 from Wednesday 13th March to
Wednesday 20th February. Hopefully,
you have had a chance to look at the
NAPLAN testing site that was sent out
recently.

Enjoy the long weekend.

David Vooght-Simpson
Principal
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Meet our new teachers!

testing platform for this called mCLASS. This platform analyses
the data for our teachers, supports teachers in grouping their
students by strengths and areas for improvement and provides
activities that can be completed in class, or at home to
progress further. The Parent Report will also provide parents
with activities that they can complete with their child at home.
 

The Brightpath Assessment is used to analyse student writing,
will inform parents of their child’s achievement on the writing
task, compared with the school average and all schools (that
use Brightpath) average.
 

Our aim is to provide parents with timely information about
how your child is progressing prior to the formal reports at the
end of Semester 1 and Semester 2. 

Julie Fetherston
Deputy Principal

D E P U T Y ’ S  D E S K
Additional Progress Report for Parents
This year we are preparing to send out additional information
to our parents at the beginning of Term 2 (Week 2) and the end
of Term 3 (Week 10) on your child’s literacy achievement and
progress. This information will include information on Reading
skills and on Writing skills.

For Pre-Primary Students in Term 1, this information will come
from the student’s On-Entry Assessment that is being finalised
in classes and will be finished next week.
 

For all other students, and our PP students in Term 3, the
information will come from their DIBELS and Brighpath
Assessment. DIBELS is currently being finalised this week and
the Brightpath Hot Task will be completed in Week 9.
 

The DIBELS Assessment is a suite of assessments that target
specific skills in reading – segmentation, letter-sound
correspondence, blending, fluency reading of words in isolation
and in the context of a passage and comprehension and are
aligned to the Science of Reading Approach. We are using a new       

Amy Abbott Year 1/2 Domonique Woosnam Year 2 Brooke Fomiatti Year 2

Casey Rowe Year 4Jena Ralston Year 3
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F A C T I O N  C A P T A I N SF A C T I O N  C A P T A I N S
Congratulations to our 2024

2 0 2 4  V O L U N T A R Y
C O N T R I B U T I O N S
2 0 2 4  V O L U N T A R Y
C O N T R I B U T I O N S
The contribution amount that parents are being asked to
pay has been set in accordance with the School Education
Regulations 2000 at 
$60 per child (approximately $1.50 per week) and 
$30 per child for Kindergarten students.

The funds collected will be used to supplement school
expenditure in the curriculum learning areas. While
contributions are voluntary, the quality of our teaching and
learning program will be maximised when each family
makes its contribution and supplements funding gained
from other sources, including the State and
Commonwealth Governments.

The snapshot to the right is from our 
Schedule of Charges.

Thomas, Kate, Luca, Walter, Ricky, Miley, Eva, Koen, Mary, Cooper, Esmae, Amaya.

KAARL / FIREKAARL / FIRE
KEPA / WATERKEPA / WATER BOODJA / EARTHBOODJA / EARTH
MAAR / AIRMAAR / AIR
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A WALKA WALK ON COUNTRYON COUNTRY

Our Student Leaders were joined by Student Leaders from the Esperance Network Schools including the
Mallee and OLSOTS.

The focus for the morning was looking at seasonal changes from Briac to Bunuru and how it impacts plants.

Students also took part in an art session and yarning.  A wonderful time was had by all.

Hop

On Wednesday 28th of February the student leaders visited Lake Monjingup for a
walk on country with Nanna Annie.
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Our library has been a hive of activity so far this term. Students have
come in droves to keep cool at lunchtime, there have been exciting
incursions and students are borrowing some awesome books AND
bringing them back on time, using their library bag (Rm 13 is pictured
with their bags).

We also excitedly welcomed back Jenny Scheer and 
Jenny Pryde with their Story Dogs, Lily and Zara.

If your child would like a bit more time to choose 
a great book, I’m happy to help them before school, during recess and
lunch time.
  

Snippets from the Library

Sally Castledine
Library Officer

Happy reading!
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Year 6 girls had the opportunity to engage with AFLW stars and complete a goal setting session! 
The girls spoke about the ups and downs, their goals for the year and how to reach them! 

The year 6 girls had a blast asking many questions! 

AFLW STARS VISITWEST COAST EAGLESWEST COAST EAGLES YEAR 6 GIRLSYEAR 6 GIRLS

Increase our sustainability efforts. 

Teach students about waste, recycling, the
circular economy, and other topics across the
curriculum. 

Raise funds for the school or a good cause. 

Encourage behaviour change habits that leads
to a better future. 

Reduce litter in our school and community

You can donateYou can donate
to our school byto our school by
using this codeusing this code

Our School Fundraising

Using Containers for Change in our
school, we can: 
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A PBS School

What is PBS?
Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) is a WA Education endorsed framework for
promoting and supporting positive behaviour choices in schools. It is an
evidenced based approach which is supported by a three–tiered model and uses
preventative, teaching and reinforcement-based strategies to achieve meaningful
and durable outcomes, such as:

• Supporting improvement in academic outcomes.

• Ensuring that everyone is consistently managing behaviour with a positive      

approach.

• Raising the profile of the school amongst parents/community.

• Improving the way that behaviour is being taught and managed

• Increasing teaching time and the positive climate of the school.

• Making expectations simple, clear and explicit.

• Ensuring all students are explicitly taught the expected behaviours.

• Rewarding behaviour to encourage student autonomy.

Castletown Primary

Acknowledging, Reinforcing and Recognising Behaviours
The PBIS app is our school’s reward system and is an integral part of PBS process. Students are regularly recognised and
awarded “Castlepoints” when demonstrating any of the Behaviour Expectations. These points can be used to purchase
items in each class' unique “Class Store” and all points go into the Whole School PBIS Wheel Spin which randomly selects
winners from each cohort who are awarded certain prizes. 

Each term we host a mid-term and end of term PBS Day to celebrate all the Positive Behaviour we see in our school. This
Today we kicked off with an “Extra Play Session” where students will get more time out in the playground. We throw in an
icey pole for each student for good measure!

Castletown is now entering its third year as a PBS school. Having a focus on positive
approaches to behaviour has developed an amazing culture in our school and we are
determined to continue implementing new strategies which will support all our
students in becoming respectful citizens. 

Term 1 News:
Classroom Shared agreements:
To begin the 2024 school year, the behaviour expectations were the major focus for all classes. Each class unpacked all the
5 positive behaviour expectations. From there, classroom teachers worked through numerous lessons to develop
classroom shared agreements with their students. Giving student voice to this process allowed ownership for what rules
they would like to see to effectively create a safe, respectful and engaging learning environment.



8.10am

Everyone is welcome!

Monday
Wednesday

Friday

Breakfast Club

@ Room 19

Hop 
into bed 

with a good book 

Hop 
into bed 

with a good book 

RIBIT

Reading In Bed Is Terrific!

20 Nights of Reading

Presented to

AND EARN  RIBIT POINTS! 
20 nights - Certificate

50 nights - Certificate and name in newsletter
80 nights - Pencil, certificate and name in newsletter

         
100 nights - Choose a book, acknowledgement at

assembly and name in newsletter

Can you get to
100 nights?

Can you get to
100 nights?
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A reminder to parents and
families, please do not park
in the bus zones when the
bus wardens are present.

Any changes to your
child’s bus schedule,
please advise front
office staff before

12.30pm if possible.
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Friday 8th March 2024 Assembly - Year 6

Wednesday 13th March - 25th March NAPLAN - Year 3 & 5

Thursday 21st March 2024 Harmony Day

Friday 22nd March 2024 National Ride2School Day

Monday 25th March 2024 Triple P - Positive Parenting Program

Thursday 28 March 2024 Last day of Term 1

Tuesday 16th April 2024 Students Commence Term 2 2024 

Wednesday 24th April 2024 ANZAC Assembly

Friday 17th May 2024 National Walk Safely to School Day
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Dates to Remember

FOLLOW US ON:  

CASTLETOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL | FACEBOOK
CASTLETOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL (@CASTLETOWNPRIMARYSCHOOL) • INSTAGRAM PHOTOS AND VIDEOS

...FOR AN INSIGHT INTO THE LEARNIING AND FUN HAPPENING AT CASTLETOWN PS!

https://www.facebook.com/castletownprimaryschoolesperance/
https://www.instagram.com/castletownprimaryschool/
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Registration for the Junior Competition & Woolworths NetSetGo are open!! 

Junior registrations will close on 20th February to allow for teams to be assembled, so 
please register ASAP. 
NetSetGo registrations are open until 24th March. Please find information below

regarding 
both competitions and contact details should you have any queries. Look forward toseeing 
you on the courts soon. 

JUNIOR COMPETITION 
Junior 1 
Age 15-17 
2007 – 2009 
(Please note if playing seniors 15 & 16-year-olds must also play JNR 1) 
Junior 2 
Age 13 – 14 
2010 – 2011 
Junior 3 
Age 11 – 12 
2012 – 2013 
Season start date: 20th April 2024 
Games are played on Saturday Mornings, 
End Date – TBA – This depends on the number of teams and will be confirmed before the 
season commences. 
For more information, please email enajuniorscoordinator@gmail.com 
Register here: 
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/1744a0 

WOOLWORTHS NETSETGO 
Woolworths NetsetGO-Go-Competition /Junior 4 
2014 & 2015 
Play Saturday mornings - training Wednesday 
The season starts 20th April season-ending TBC 
Registration close- 20th February 
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/9b08d5 

Woolworths NetSetGo- Net & Set Skills/Activities 
Born 2016-2019 
Term 2 Fridays 3.30-4.30 
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/d56d09 
for more info contact Ash nsg.registrar.esperance@gmail.com 
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PLEASE CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE
COMMUNITY EVENTS PAGE ON OUR WEBSITECommunity News Community News 
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https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/1744a0?fbclid=IwAR3ww1j9iDApoP9Y_4sAww-ex93VEBTw9WJ98UkxyYqi7xPzBA-gvREDS7s
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https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/9b08d5
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/9b08d5
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/d56d09
https://www.playhq.com/netball-australia/register/d56d09
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https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events
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Condingup Community Fair Facebook Link here

https://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/217/Community-Events
https://www.facebook.com/Condingupcommunityfair?mibextid=LQQJ4d

